MISSOURI-KANSAS-TEXAS RAILROAD COMPANY

D. V. FRASER PRESIDENT

SAINT LOUIS

June 15, 1954.

Dear Mr. Carter:

I am in receipt of your very interesting letter June 10, outlining a plan to acquire the house at Denison, Texas, where President Eisenhower was born and appropriate surrounding land for a park in order to preserve this historic site.

Frankly, your letter is the first word I have had on the subject, and it would be helpful if you would ask Mr. Web Maddox to send us a copy of the map which you refer to in the second paragraph of your letter.

We will immediately study the matter along the lines of other suggestions contained in your communication and write you further.

I send you my kind personal

regards.

Cordially yours,

Mr. Amon G. Carter, Chairman of the Board and Publisher, Fort Worth Star-Telegram, Fort Worth, Texas.